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MINUTES
1. WELCOME, REGISTER AND APOLOGIES

The Chair welcomed those present and committee membership changes were noted. The Dean of the Faculty of Health Sciences is represented by Prof Parker and A/Prof Candy Lang is the representative of the Dean of Engineering and the Built Environment. 

2.
CONFIRMATION OF AGENDA


The agenda was confirmed by the Committee.

3. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the previous meeting held on 16 August 2005 were confirmed with two revisions namely (1) to Page 2 section 4.2, paragraph one the phrase “field electron machine” to be changed to “emission gun electron microscope” and (2) to Section 4.3 where ‘200kb’ should be changed to ‘200kV’

3.1
Matters arising from the minutes.
It was reported that Dr Varsani is now a T3 contract staff member in the Molecular and Cellular Biology Department and there is 12 months of funding for this post after termination of the grant from the Carnegie Corporation of New York..

4
THE ELECTRON MICROSCOPE UNIT (EMU) ANNUAL REPORTING
4.1
The Electron Microscope Unit (EMU) Annual Report 2005
The Committee considered the annual report which was taken as read. The discussion commenced with the highlights for 2005 and the committee was reminded that the report was about the EMU and not about MCB or the Structural Biology Programme. Prof Sewell introduced the report and the Chair requested comments from the committee.

It was reported that IThemba labs and UWC Chemistry were the two main external users for 2005. It was noted that the S200 SEM had a relatively high usage by Materials Engineering. It was noted that a large proportion of the work done by the MCB department was routine and  the question was posed as to whether this  work was reflected in publications and if not, how these outputs are seen. Professor Rybicki replied that the work was of a quality control nature and even though not directly reflected in publications it was essential in guiding the research. Biotechnology usage was also for Quality Control and Diagnostic purposes which were also generally not published. 

The proposal to purchase a new FEGSEM made by Professor Fletcher was considered. It was reported that the Leica S440 SEM was 12 years old and that it could not meet the requirements of Prof Fletcher. Professor Knutsen said that it would be important for the new machine also to replace the older S200 which was configured for backscattered diffraction pattern analysis and works largely in automated mode.
It was reported that the JEOL 200CX TEM was to be scrapped in the near future. Professor Lang raised concern about the scrapping as she was not sure whether the new 200kV FEG TEM would be able to be used for the same purpose. It was indicated that the new instrument would be superior and enhance current usage. 
It was also reported that user meetings had not been held and it was decided that there should be at least two user meetings per annum at least one of which should be before the EMU meeting.
The use of the Jeol 1200EX TEM was discussed. The question was posed as to whether this TEM is fulfilling a scientific need that no other equipment can fulfil based on its usage pattern. It was noted that it has a specialist configuration and the primary usage is for cryo-microscopy.
The teaching and extension table on P6 was discussed, and A/Prof Lang indicated that this was an underestimate because she trains her own students. It was also noted that students shouldn’t be expected to become proficient in EM use as this is a small part of their thesis. It was also noted that the output from Dr Hoppe’s group had not been included in the list. 

The user list provided in the report was discussed and it was suggested by the Chair that in future the list categorises users as (1) UCT users, (2) other higher education institutions and (3) commercial users.

The budget on P13, Table 2 was discussed.  The income of R124,533 was decided administratively from a grant to the EMU. This amount will be R97 000 in 2007. It is estimated that it costs R200 000/ annum to keep the EMU operating.  Sales of consumables (a 10% profit is made on the consumables like grids, tweezers, liquid nitrogen etc), usage of the instruments and a cost recovery process will be used to generate additional income. Clarification on the source of the R306,949 and the R254,226 was requested. The internal revenue of R152,693 was generated from fees. It was noted that the EMU has no administrative support and Professor Driver undertook on behalf of the Science Faculty to provide this support. It was requested that the Science Faculty Finance Manager should provide a SAP report and an understandable summary of Income and Expenditure for the EMU for future meetings. The bottom line though was that the EMU is solvent and can continue functioning in 2006 and 2007.
The Chair also raised the question of Health and Safety issues and the signing of a waiver. There was a concern regarding who covers costs in the event of an injury and who would get disciplined in the event of equipment breakage and also who would provide insurance. The Health and Safety documentation should be followed up with Mike Langley.

The EMU annual report was approved by the committee.  The report will be submitted to the URC for formal consideration and approval.  

4.2
The EMU Strategic Plan 


The Committee approved the Strategic plan.
4.3
The EMU Operational Plan 

It was reported that the range of experiments where high resolutions are absolutely necessary are becoming common and this point was concretised by Prof Fletcher’s NNEP application. The EMU’s proposal is that in 2008 the S440 should become  a second tier instrument and the field emission gun SEM should become the primary instrument of the Unit. The S200 would be scrapped at that time.
The purchase of the previously owned TEM was discussed and it was indicated that the UEC would underwrite the purchase, but an attempt would be made to secure the funding from the NRF. Users would be trained once the new machine was acquired.
The Committee approved the Operational plan.

5.
GENERAL
The DVC proposed that a process of review should be considered for the EMU and that it should be consistent in terms of the URC guidelines. Input will be required on the acquisition plans etc and management issues. EMU as a facility should be assessed to determine whether it is providing a quality service. The naming conventions for units should also be considered. Dr Sienaert to liaise with Prof Sewell on this review process.
5.1. 
Role of the EMU in advanced optical microscopy.


This item was not covered as the Chairman and several Committee members were required to go to another meeting
6.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting date will be advised in early 2007.
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